
north shireyork
community messaging

SHK IRR EO PY OH LT ICR

EO
N

North Yorkshire Police
Community Newsletter

Area:

Month:

Local news

Sign up now at:
www.NYCM.uk



Local crime/antisocial behaviour updates

Upcoming events

Contact details


	Page 1
	Page 2

	Area: Tadcaster/Stutton
	Month:  September 2024
	Local news This can be you saidwe did news updates on previous campaigns NPT inspector updates details of patrols requests for informaon etc: Hello everyone,

While the Inspector on leave, I am stepping up to write the monthly update in his stead. September has seen more of a return to normality when compared to August, thankfully not dealing with protests and pre planned events. 

As our younger constituents return to university or school, and the weather starts to cool we naturally see a decline in ASB involving children and less disorder in relation to alcohol as the amount of people in beer gardens start to dwindle. 

Looking at the crime statistics for September 2024 and September 2023 I am happy tell you that burglaries, public order offences, and violence offences have decreased this year compared to the same month last year. As the inspector said in his last newsletter we have continued extra resources in particular in the hours of darkness to try deter and catch burglars which in part has led to a 19% reduction in burglary offences throughout the district. This mixture of marked and unmarked patrols will continue as the nights start to get darker, so that criminals will not get emboldened by the cover of darkness. 

Unfortunately, the amount of shoplifting and theft from motor vehicles has increased from last year. So, I must stress to everyone to remain vigilant and remember to lock their cars, as these theft’s from motor vehicles are not sophisticated, they are being perpetrated by offenders simply trying door handles. These thefts are typically perpetrated by a small number of individuals and they are being targeted, arrested and put before the courts at every opportunity as we continue to develop and invest into our shoplifting policy.
I will also highlight the work that is being done over various departments in relation to a suspicious male in Byram who had been sighted near schools asking boys to get into his vehicle. Thankfully none of the boys did so and no one has been harmed. Our neighbourhood teams will be conducting regular patrols in the area particularly targeting school start and finish times, while we have our investigative departments utilising several different methods to obtain this suspects details so that they may be questioned about these incidents. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Kind Regards,
Temporary Police Sergeant Ashley Hardwick
	Contact details Local NPT InspectorPCSO and contact details photo if possible social media details useful contacts: PC Nicholas Woods - Tadcaster Police Constable
Email: nicholas.woods@northyorkshire.police.uk

Inspector Martin Wedgwood - Selby District Inspector 
martin.wedgwood@northyorkshire.police.uk

To ring the police phone 101 for non-emergencies and 999 if there is an immediate risk. 

You can also report incidents on line at our website. 

	Local crimeantisocial behaviour updates Previous month crimes trendsincidents of note including crime prevenon advice: 

	Upcoming events Details of community engagement events over the coming month: Resident Drop-In

Date: Wednesday 16th October 
Time: 18:00 - 19:30hrs
Location: The Barn, Tadcaster 


